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Dear Malaga Community,
Below are the news highlights for the month of October.

News from the Environment Committee

Since August, the Environment Committee has been visiting residents to raise awareness of the
following issues:

Guidelines relating to the 7/7/7 navigation. To date, we have obtained 64 signatures on the resolution.
We thank everyone for their engagement. A request for signature will be sent by e-mail to residents who
have not yet signed the resolution.

* Protection of the shoreline: Discussions took place with 49 residents, and they are all aware of
the need to protect the lake. Most of the shoreline around the lake complies with municipal
regulations. Residents with non-conforming shorelines mentioned they were committed to
correcting their situations.

Work on the Road

In early September, a team of volunteers filled in the potholes on the road (see pictures). The road was
then resurfaced, leveled and compacted. In all, 8 trips of crushed stone (188.13Tm) were spread in 9
different locations. We hope all are satisfied with the results!

Water Quality Testing

Bacteriological water quality (fecal coliforms) was tested 3 times this summer (June 10, July 11 and
August 5), at the 5 usual locations (4 samples on Malaga Lake and 1 sample on Holland Pond). Results
show that water quality is excellent (less than 20 cfu/100ml), except at one location in July, where it was
rated as good (25 cfu/100ml). Detailed results will be available shortly on the Malaga association's
website.

Water sampling was also carried out at the deepest point of the lake to assess the aging of the lake.
Results will be communicated at a later date.

Lake Malaga Community Virtual Bulletin Board




We are looking for volunteers who would like to manage a private bulletin board to facilitate
communication between community members (e.g. exchange of goods or services, lost or found items,
etc.). If you are interested, please contact us.

Shed Thefts

In September, we sent out an e-mail to inform all members of thefts from sheds on certain properties
around the lake.

We all need to be vigilant. Make sure you protect your sheds, garages and other outdoor equipment
with good locks or padlocks.

If you are the victim of a theft, it's important to contact the police. Increased Police surveillance can act
as a deterrent to would-be thieves.

Removing Leaves from the Road

During the week, a volunteer cleaned the Malaga Road by removing the fallen leaves using a lawn
tractor (see picture). To avoid contaminating the gravel, it is important not to push or blow leaves into
the road. We thank you in advance for your cooperation.
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